REDMOND

Redmond Municipal Airport-Roberts Field

2522 SE Jesse Butler Circle, Suite 17 Redmond, OR 97756-8643

> Phone 541-504-3499 Fax 541-548-0591

> > www.flyrdm.com

REDMOND MUNICIPAL AIRPORT ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES April 14, 2016

Airport Event Conference Room, 2522 SE Jesse Butler Circle, Suite 17, Redmond, Oregon

Committee Members Present: Vice-Chair Eric Sande, Ross Centers, Kelly Coffelt, David Foote, Doug Knight, Sean Neary (absent: Rob Berg, Marc Henegar, Tim Moor)

Youth Ex Officio: Vacant

City Staff: Zachary Bass, Airport Director; Nettice Honn, Aviation Program Manager; Cameron Prow, TYPE-Write II

City Council Liaisons: Jay Patrick, George Endicott

Visitors: Joe Roshak, Century West Engineering; Phillipp Spitzer, Leading Edge Jet Center; Stan Clark; Garry Finley

Media: None

(The 3 digits after a motion title show the number of members voting in favor/opposed/abstaining.)

CALL TO ORDER

Vice-Chair Sande called the meeting to order at 5:32 p.m.

Ms. Prow called the roll and confirmed that a quorum of members (5 of 9) was present. Mr. Centers arrived at 5:38 p.m. after approval of the minutes, increasing the number of members present to 6.

II. ANNOUNCEMENTS

None.

III. COMMENTS FROM CITIZENS

None.

IV. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Motion 1 (5/0/0): Mr. Knight moved to approve the minutes of March 10, 2016. Mr. Foote seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

V. AIRPORT STAFF BRIEFINGS, REPORTS & PRESENTATIONS

A. Airport Report

Mr. Bass summarized (PowerPoint) activities at the Airport since the last meeting. He discussed the new organizational chart, staffing (number, responsibilities), activity permits, potential new leases, general aviation support services, and changes in air service.

Air Service: Mr. Bass said he and Ms. Honn attended the Mead & Hunt conference in Arizona along with COAST (Central Oregon Air Service Task Force) member Roger Lee and the Airport's airline consultant. They spoke with four airlines about the potential for increasing the number of flights and adding new destinations. *Alaska Airlines* is adding a 5th Seattle

flight and an extra seasonal Portland (PDX) flight in summer 2016. Allegiant Airlines is still considering the Airport's proposal to add service to Las Vegas. American Airlines will begin daily direct service to Phoenix (PHX) Sky Harbor on June 2, 2016. The outgoing leg will depart RDM at 12:01 p.m. and arrive in PHX at 2:20 p.m. and the incoming leg will depart PHX at 8:15 p.m. and arrive in RDM at 10:20 p.m. American Airlines plans to start this new service using the CRJ-700 series aircraft with the option to move to a CRJ-900. They will also shift their existing Los Angeles (LAX) flight to a CRJ-700. Sky West Airlines will add two seasonal flights to San Francisco (SFO) in summer 2016. Southwest Airlines' current business model is not compatible with Redmond, but at least Redmond is on their radar. In June, he will attend the Jumpstart Conference in Denver but does not yet know which airlines he'll be meeting.

SCASDP Grants: Mr. Bass and Ms. Honn explained how revenue guarantees worked and how RDM benefitted when it utilized grant funding from the Small Community Air Service Development Program in 2008 (SFO), 2013 (LAX), and 2015 (PHX).

Airport Performance Metrics Report: Mr. Bass reviewed key metrics (Revenue per Enplanement, Airline Cost per Enplanement, and Operating Efficiency) for fiscal years 2014-2015, 2015-2016, February 2016, benchmarks, and goals. The March 2016 numbers (not included in tonight's report) indicated a 16% increase from the levels reported in March 2015.

Closure Update: Mr. Bass said Phase II reconstruction of Runway 5-23 was on schedule and on budget. Activities during the 21-day Airport closure (May 2-22, 2016) will include deep cleaning, installation of closed-circuit surveillance cameras, active shooter training (multiple agencies), FBI training event, TSA (Transportation Security Administration) staff training, art updates, roadway markings, stripe painting, crack sealing, City Council and REDI (Redmond Economic Development, Inc.) meetings, security office remodel, and Kid Zone construction. He offered members and guests a tour of the terminal following the meeting.

Summer Projects: Mr. Bass outlined projects planned for summer 2016 including R/W 5-23 reconstruction Phase II, Taxiway B reconstruction, COIDC (Central Oregon Interagency Dispatch Center) construction, and restaurant build-out. The Airport is considering installation of kinetic art sculptures.

Sustainable Cities Initiative (SCI) Program: Mr. Bass requested committee feedback on the presentations made by University of Oregon (UO) Landscape Architecture students. The landscape proposals were displayed at the Airport for three weeks. Airport staff are reviewing ideas from SCI Marketing students. Ms. Honn said one of the graduate students was compiling a summary (book) of all student ideas for future reference by the Airport.

Committee members commended the creativity demonstrated by the students, such as softening the "sea of metal" (parking lot) visitors see now when leaving the terminal and the proposed use of solar technology.

Mayor Endicott recommended *not* installing any water feature at the Airport as these tend to attract waterfowl, which could prove a hazard to flight operations.

Airport Fund: Mr. Bass said the FAA (Federal Aviation Administration) monitors what the Airport spends and where it goes. He reviewed ending fund balances for fiscal years (FY) 2011-12 through 2014-15 and projections for FY 2015-16 and 2016-17. The Airport's loss (general fund expenditure) for the current fiscal year is expected to be less than projected. Next year's budget is projecting 6.3% growth and will be on the website by April 19, 2016. He recommended discussing this in more depth at the May 2016 meeting.

Committee concerns included the Airport's past financial performance, working capital carried forward yearly, and reviewing the FY 2016-17 budget before it's presented to Council.

VI. OLD BUSINESS

A. Strategic Business Plan

Mr. Bass reported that Pendleton and Hood River both applied for the next Connect Oregon grant in 2017; their applications have a strong focus on UAS (unmanned aerial systems). The new COIDC building will have two rooms for UAS pilots. He and Mr. Centers are working to get a draft master plan out in the next few months. The master plan will be presented for committee review before being released for public feedback.

VII. NEW BUSINESS

A. RFP – Rental Cars

Mr. Bass said the Airport will issue a new Request for Proposals for rental cars in June 2016. He summarized the bidding process. The new contract will start in October and run for five years with two 1-year extensions. The Airport plans to add a CFC (Customer Facility Charge) to help fund a carwash, fueling station, and overflow parking, which could possibly be built in summer 2018. The car rental companies are very excited about this opportunity.

Committee discussion covered operating cost, advantage of an on-airport carwash, who will manage this facility, potential site, number of rental cars now stored on-site, current parking capacity, and average length of stay.

VIII. COMMITTEE MEMBER COMMENTS

Mr. Knight said it was good to hear the new standard lease rates were working well.

Mr. Sande said the current "buzz" about the Airport was very positive.

IX. ADJOURN

Next meeting: Thursday, May 12, 2016, 5:30 p.m.

Tentative agenda: in-depth discussion of 2016-2017 budget and Airport statistics.

With no further business, Vice-Chair Sande adjourned the meeting at 6:23 p.m.

APPROVED by the Redmond Municipal Ai	irport Advisory Committee and SIGNED by the Chair this , 2016.
ATTEST:	
E Sel	
Eric Sande	Zaehary Bass
Vice Chair	Airport Director